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VUSD Wellness Council Elementary Site Representatives 

Meeting Minutes

Date: Thursday, January 27, 2011




Time: 3:30-4:45 pm



	Members Present: Amy Haessly (Wellness lead), Janeen Baylon (Alamosa), Cara Homer (Alamosa), Shannon Schlehuber (Bobier), Courtney Griffin (Crestview), Geri Cook (Empresa), Ronda Bishop (Empresa), Nicole Fritz (Foothill Oak), Julie Hanson (Grapevine), Jennifer Palmer (Lake), Sue Weston (Maryland), Sylvia Aguirre (Maryland), Shelly Falkner (Mission Meadows), Rosa Urias (Olive), Norma Schwartz (VAPA)
Instructional Focus Statement: All students will make meaning of text through explicit instruction of academic language, common academic vocabulary, and reading strategies resulting in comprehension and understanding of grade-level standards-based content being taught.

Purpose/Rationale of Committee/Work Team:  The purpose of the council shall be to monitor the implementation of the wellness policies, evaluate the district’s progress on the policies’ goals, serve as a resource to schools and recommend revisions to these policies as the council deem necessary and/or appropriate.
Alignment to LEAP and/or Board Goal/Objective(s):  The Wellness Council supports the Board’s goals and objectives to support every child reach academic grade level proficiency in all core subjects.

Outcome of Meeting:  Site Representatives will identify next steps for Wellness Policy implementation and continue developing resources to support our sites.


	AGENDA ITEMS
	Presenter
	Time
	TALKING POINTS
	NEXT STEPS

Who/When

	1. Progress Reports & Site Sharing

	Amy/All
	20 min
	· Review reports in groups

· Identify strengths & weaknesses

· How can you “fill in the blanks”?

· What stands out as good/needs improvement?
	· We discussed/reviewed the duties of site reps (staff and parent).  Duties will be posted to website.  One duty we highlighted is reporting back to your site with Wellness updates and resources.

· One site rep shared that she’s had success making a brief announcement during the staff meeting to announce that resources are available and copies are placed in staff mailboxes.  Short and sweet is appreciated.
· Contact Amy for assistance with identifying parent site reps. 

· Another site shared about past efforts to increase wellness among staff with mixed results.  It was suggested to encourage healthy choices within existing events rather than to create more events to promote wellness (i.e. ask staff to bring healthy items for the traditional “First Friday Potluck” instead of scheduling another potluck for healthy foods).

· Please complete and return the Progress Report to Amy by Wednesday Feb. 16th.  
· Results of progress reports will be used to evaluate our wellness efforts, give us data to report to the Board in May, and direct us toward identifying goals for next year.

	2. Health Education Links in Houghton Mifflin Reading
	All
	15 min
	· Review document

· Literacy Coach meeting
	· What’s best way to share with staff?
· Working with Education Services, we developed a chart to highlight areas in the K-5th grade reading curriculum in which health, nutrition, and fitness topics are incorporated.  The chart was shared at the Elementary Site Rep meeting and at the elementary Literacy Coaches meeting on January 28th.  Please share this chart with staff at your sites.  The chart will also be posted to the Wellness Council website. We received positive feedback from both groups that this chart will be useful for teachers as they plan ways to incorporate nutrition education into the existing curricula.

	3. Wellness in the Works at VUSD!
	Amy
	10 min
	· Nomination Form
	· In an effort to support wellness throughout the district, we are starting a “Wellness in the Works” recognition program.  If you know of a student or staff member that has accomplished something non-school/non-work related to promote good health, nominate them to receive recognition by the district’s Wellness Council. For example, if you know a student ran a 5K race or a colleague took a healthy cooking class, nominate them.   They will receive a certificate of accomplishment for their achievements.  The nomination form is attached to the minutes and will be available on the Wellness Council website.  We will share this effort with the district’s Insurance Committee at their February meeting.  The Insurance Committee is exploring ways to improve staff wellness in order to decrease insurance premiums and they have invited the Wellness Council to meet and discuss ideas.
· Site reps suggested to link incentives with the awards such as gift cards for a health-related activity.  We will explore ways to strengthen and expand this program.
· Please share this program with your staff and ask for nominations.  Nominating someone is simple, just fill out the form and send it to Amy.

	4. National Nutrition Month Poster Contest in March
	Amy
	
	· We need a good theme linking super heroes and breakfast!
	· Contact Amy if you want to participate.  It’s going to be fun!
· We are seeking elementary sites to participate in the poster contest.  It is a voluntary event for students to explore nutrition topics and enter to win prizes.  Site reps can sign up their school to participate by contacting Amy.

	5. Resources
	Amy
	
	· Contact Amy Haessly for more info about any of the resources: amyhaessly@vusd.k12.ca.us 
	· Subway Lunch & Learn for staff on wellness topics (Nutrition, Ergonomics, or Stress Management).  Free sandwiches and a motivational/educational discussion by a local doctor.
· Valentine’s Day handouts – remind your staff to promote healthy celebrations!
· CSUSM Interns will teach nutrition lessons to 4th & 5th grade classes.  Schedule your classes now to receive these standards-based nutrition lessons taught by college interns (great role models for your students!)


	6. Announcements
	All
	5 min
	· NFL FUTP60 Grant at Beaumont & Breeze Hill includes Young Entrepreneurs Project
	This grant is funding activities to promote breakfast consumption and physical activity at Breeze Hill and Beaumont.  The grant will also pay for the Wellness Council to participate in the Young Entrepreneurs Project in which teams of students compete to develop a logo, slogan, website, and marketing materials for the Wellness Council.  The Council gets to select the winning project in May.

	Items for Next Agenda:


	
	
	
	Next Elementary Site Rep Meetings:
Thursday, April 28, 2011 at 3:30-4:45 pm at the Civic Center Community Room at 200 Civic Center Drive, Vista.
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